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 The leaves have dropped, daylight is shorter and our thoughts turn to the holiday season with family and 

friends.  Take time each day to tell those in your life how important they are to you and to others.  Often we 

forget those closest to us! 

 The women of GFWC Pennsylvania are once again busy in their communities.  Many clubs took part in 

Veterans Day events.  Thank you for knowing that they need our support all thru the year and remembering 

them in the other 11 months.  Clubwomen across Pennsylvania are working to provide holiday meals and gifts 

for those in need.  Children are being read to and food banks are receiving many generous donations.  Thank 

you for everything you are doing!  Lives are changing because of you.   

 Plans are underway for the 2016 Annual Business Meeting/Convention at the Sheridan Harrisburg/

Hershey.  Room reservations can be made now!  We will celebrate the conclusion of one administration while 

installing the next set of leaders for GFWC Pennsylvania.  Join us as we participate in a service project on Fri-

day afternoon.  Friday evening, after the entertainment, we will have a fun activity to raise money for Shot at 

Life, a GFWC Partner organization. 

 The Fall District Tour was awesome.  I thank each of the Clubwomen who took time to join us in each 

District.  It was fun reconnecting with old friends and making so many new ones.  Many clubs reporting that 

new members were joining!.  So many new ideas were shared we wonôt have time to try them all!   

 Thank you for your generous support of the Fall Tour Basket Raffle.  We raised funds to support the ser-

vice project which will be done at the 2016 Annual Business Meeting/Convention.  Funds raised are being 

used to purchase childrenôs books for the service project.     

 Fundraising items remain available.  Vest, Hammers. Shirts, Jackets and Wine Totes can be obtained by 

contacting the Fundraising Chairmen.  The fundraising effort defrays part of our administrative costs. 

 The State Presidentôs Project ñLibraries: The Building Blocks of Tomorrowò is rocking along.  Libraries 

in Pennsylvania are so thankful for all your efforts to support them.    

 I remain honored to serve as your President.  More importantly, I am privileged to call myself a GFWC 

Pennsylvania Clubwoman.  You are an amazing group of women! 

     Yours in Federated Service, 

     Vicky Ann Trimmer 

   



 

 

Northeastern District         PO Box 224, Blakeslee 18610-0224 

Diane Lake, District Director        dianemlake@live.com; 570-646-4594  

 

 GFWC Pennsylvania Northeastern District held their Fall Meeting, 

Saturday, October 10, 2015 at Moravian Hall Square, Nazareth, Pennsylvania. 

46 women were in attendance. Heide Cebrick was endorsed and elected the 

GFWC Pennsylvania Northeastern District Director for the 2016-2018 Ad-

ministration. Judy Grace was endorsed and nominated to be GFWC Pennsyl-

vania State Secretary and Diane Lake was endorsed and nominated to be 

GFWC Pennsylvania State Treasurer.  

 President Vicky Ann Trimmer spoke to the members and encouraged 

individuals and clubs to become members of the ñ1895 Societyò. GFWC 

Pennsylvania 2nd Vice-President and Dean of Chairmen, Shelley Smolnery, 

spoke about the importance of reporting and explained the procedure. Marion 

Wellington, GFWC Pennsylvania State Presidentôs Project Chairman, spoke 

about the new contests for ñMake Libraries Rock. 

 County and Club Presidents reported on the many projects and activi-

ties accomplished by their members since the spring meeting. Announce-

ments were made about upcoming events and members were encouraged to 

attend the State and International Conventions as well as the GFWC Middle 

Atlantic Region Conference which will be held in Pennsylvania, September 

2016. 

 In support of Domestic Violence Awareness the members took a group pic-

ture holding signs with the many reasons to speak out against Domestic Vio-

lence. 

Northwestern District         1438 Windy Hill Road, Curvensville 16833-6910 

Kathy Long, District Director       814-236-1881; klomg1946@yahoo.com 

 

 The Northwestern District joined with Southwestern District on Oct. 24 in Monroeville to hold a ñHistoricò meeting of the 

two districts.  Northwestern District is small and ask President Trimmer if we might try this new idea.  For the Northwestern , at-

tending a district meeting with 62 other club members was a joy.  We are small but going strong.  GFWC  Meadville Womanôs 

Club recently held a magic show for the community as there major fundraiser.  GFWC Curwensville Womanôs Club held there fall 

Craft and Yard Sale with 23 vendors attending.  GFWC The Womanôs Club of Erie, Inc. will again open their clubhouse to the 

public for a Christmas Tour.  Local merchants volunteer to decorate a room in the house and tickets are sold for entrance.  The 

club offers light refreshments. Presque Isle Womanôs Club this past summer sponsored a picnic to benefit women veteranôs in 

Erie.  GFWC Grove City Womenôs Club will sponsor a holiday craft show in December. 

Southwestern District        460 Wilbur Avenue, Turtle Creek 15145-1328 

Kathie Strait, District Director       412-824-0993; Kstrait1@hotmail.com 

 I wish all of you could have been at our Western fall meeting! The Northwestern and Southwestern districts had a com-

bined meeting. We had such a great turn out as 62 women came out to share ideas and see friends from all of the other clubs.  

Many clubs talked about the new members coming in and we heard lots of great ideas from each club, such as the 63rd annual auc-

tion sponsored by the Intermediate League of Butler this month and Duquesneôs brown bag bingo.  The Womanôs Club of the City 

of Pittsburgh is celebrating their 140th anniversary and brought cupcakes, the club charter, and other articles of memorabilia from 

the past. The district crafts are a flip flop craft, a Mason jar craft and a puzzle piece craft that will be possibly be auctioned off for 

Pennies for the Arts. Dot and Melissa always come up with the cutest ideas! The nominee for District Director who was elected 

from the Southwestern District is Denise Tovlin. Iôm sure she will be a great leader. Please donôt forget to invite me to your func-

tions.  If you need a speaker at your club, just invite a chairman from either the district or state.  

Ŷ South Central District 

dances to óMake Libraries 

Rockô 

 

North Central District  

Director Jo Ellen Fedder 

with President Vicky and 

President Elect Lois   Ÿ 



 

 

ARTS COMMUNITY SERVI CE PROGRAM                           7542 Lake Shore Drive Pocono Lake, 18347-9605                                                    

Andrea Hauck, Chairman                                                              ahauck03@ptd.net; 570-646-9532 

 

  All Art Chairmen should have received the 2016 Arts booklet with new craft rules from their club president. Please read page 

4 -Arts Chairman Responsibilities. Member Crafts page 6 is a must read. The information and rules for schools and contest deadlines 

are on page 7.  Check to make sure that each entry has TWO judging sheets attached for all levels; club, district and state. Creative 

waivers must be attached to the following: member photography, member creative writing and student creative writing. No waiver is 

needed for crafts, student art and photography.  Only GFWC contests require the waiver. 

 The Arts Team is pleased to welcome Donna Napoleon as the creative writing chairman. Donnaôs address is 42   Russell 

Street, Baden, PA 15005-2023;  phone 724-869 7481; dnapoleon42@yahoo.com. 

 The Arts Booklet is on gfwcpennsylvania.org, if you need to copy information or have not received this information.  

COMMUNITY IMPROVEMEN T PROGRAM     31 Maplefield Road, Pleasant Ridge, MI 48069-1019 

Lauren Kays, Chairman        bogar.lauren@gmail.com; 717-422-4062 

 

 For all Clubs who have undertaken a community improvement program:  congratulations, you are in the home stretch of put-

ting into action and documenting your Clubôs every effort towards reaching your goal.  The biggest opportunity for earning points in 

reporting is in setting forth ñproject developmentò.  How did your Club collaborate internally and with other members of the commu-

nity?  How did your Club carry out its plan of action?  How did your Club persist in its effort despite obstacles?  Describe not only 

how the program was successful in having a permanent impact, but also how the program caused your Club to work together to ad-

dress the challenges of your tremendous effort.  If you have followed the project essentials, your program will have a lasting impact 

in your Community.  As long as your communityôs specific need remains, your Club can continue to meet it, and gain exposure.  

Your report should describe your Clubôs continuing role in the project and explain the long-term effect not only in your community, 

but for your Club.  I am so excited to read your reports!  Please contact Lauren Kays (bogar.lauren@gmail.com/(717) 422-4062) 

with any questions.   

EDUCATION COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAM    61 Koehler Hill Road, Scott Township 18447-7653 

Sue O'Day ï Chairman                                                                                    q918@comcast.net; 570.947.6597  

 

 The GFWC Education Community Service Program is focusing on improving literacy in our schools and our communities. 

Literacy by definition is the ability to read and write and the knowledge that relates to a specified subject. 

Facts on literacy:  

33% of HS graduates never read another book the rest of their lives 

42% of college grads never read another book after college 

57% of new books are not read to completion 

70% of US adults have not been in a bookstore the last five years 

80% of US families did not buy or read a book last year 

 The more a child reads the more likely they will be able to understand the emotions of others. Reading just ONE HOUR per 

day in your chosen field will make you an international expert in just seven years. 

 These are astounding facts!!!!! Letôs get the word out to our families and friends how important it is to READ on a daily ba-

sis. For reporting purposes make sure you count all your membersô hours reading to their family, their local library class and their 

communities. 

 To help you read to your heartôs content join ESO, an honorary education society open to all GFWC members in good stand-

ing (information available on-line at www.GFWC.org/ESO). 

 Remember VOLUNTEERS make a difference and can make an IMPACT IN OUR COMMUNITY. 

Member Crafts    

Carolyn Smith, Chairman    

6 N. Riverview Avenue 

Columbia, NJ 07832-2031                

carolyns411@embarqmail.com 

908-475-5627   

 

 There seems to be a misunder-

standing with the measurements of  the 

shawl. What was not mentioned in the 

craft page was 77" across the top edge.  

The pattern reads 77" wide x 34" long 

without fringe added. A shawl is wider to 

wrap around a person which explains the 

77ò width; length down the body is 34ò. 

The GFWC Pennsylvania Board of Directors recently met in Gettysburg for a spec-

tacular day of planning and sightseeing. Special thanks to Marcia Wilson for a well 

planned and exciting view of the historic Adams County Library, Eisenhower Farm, 

Shriver House and dinner at the Farnsworth with Mamie Eisenhower. 

mailto:ahauck03@ptd.net
mailto:dnapoleon42@yahoo.com
mailto:bogar.lauren@gmail.com/(717)
mailto:q918@comcast.net
mailto:carolyns411@embarqmail.com


 

 

HOME LIFE COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAM    306 Huston Street, Clarks Summit 18411-1524 

Linda Young , Co-chairman       103young@comcast.net; 570.586.5809 

 

 It all began several years ago when my wonderful next door neighbor knocked on my door to go to our weekly yoga class ï 

but, we had already been there the day before!  We laughed.  A few months later I invited her to go to a club meeting, but when I 

went to pick her up she was in her pjôs!  She didnôt recall my invitation at all.  We laughed.  Because these episodes became more 

frequent, I encouraged a doctor visit.  After a battery of tests he diagnosed her with beginning stages of Alzheimerôs disease and 

started her on medication.  We cried.   At first I stopped in often, but it seemed like no time that she digressed to not being able to 

care for herself.  It was then that my days and nights were spent helping her husband and daughter in an effort to keep her at home 

as long possible ï they couldnôt afford to hire outside help.  Believe me, we all cried. A lot.  I rode with her to her first Alz-

heimerôs Care home ï all the way she laughed while I was, well you knowé.  Her home was auctioned off yesterday and her hus-

band has moved in with his daughter.  They donôt think they will ever be able to pay the hundreds of thousands of dollars they 

owe.  But, now the debts have stopped climbing; she has passed away and the funeral was this morning.  And you know what we 

are all doing this afternoon. 

 Donôt let this happen to you and your family.  Alzheimerôs disease is the only leading cause of death that cannot be pre-

vented, cured or slowed.  Contact your Senator and your Representative and implore them to allocate monies for Alzheimerôs Re-

search.  Money for research is THE ONLY WAY Alzheimerôs disease will ever be conquered. A panel of scientists has deter-

mined that an additional $300 million is needed to achieve the necessary breakthrough in developing preventions and effective 

treatments for Alzheimerôs disease by 2025. 
 An email blast from GFWC Pennsylvania will be sent out soon with a sample letter and the names of your Pennsylvania 

Senators and Representatives.  Please contact them by mail, by email, by phone.  And send the sample letter to your entire email 

address book.  We owe it to ourselves and to each other to get busy!! 

 

AND DONôT FORGET THE DECEMBER 31ST DEADLINE TO SEND YOUR SIGNED IMMUNIZATION RECORDS TO 

LINDA YOUNG, 306 HUSTON ST., CLARKS SUMMIT, PA 18411. 

MEMBERSHIP          605 Lavina Drive, Mechanicsburg, PA   17055 

Eppie Rigney, Chairman       bprigney2@gmail.com; (717) 697-9747    

 

 Many clubs have new member socials in the fall and I hope you have had success in gaining new members.  Please remember 

to report your membership activities  this winter.   Membership drives can continue all year long.  Invite prospective members to 

your winter meetings, it might just be what someone is looking for in the cold, dark months when outdoor activities are quiet.  In the 

spring many clubs are winding down their club year, however how impressive is it for a prospective member to see what you have 

done for the year and see the effect your efforts have had on your community.   

 Club profiles are an excellent tools to use to give information about your club to prospective members.   Clubs should have 

their profiles as well as GFWC Pennsylvania Profiles and GFWC Profiles available at all their activities. 

Social media is another opportunity to tell women about your club and what it has to offer.  The more you share your  clubôs Face 

book, Instagram , Twitter, or Web sites the more women will see the benefits of joining GFWC!! Please be sure to include informa-

tion how to contact and join your club on these sites. 

FUNDRAISING        2169 Canterbury Drive, Mechanicsburg 17055 
Karen Hartman ï Co-Chairman    kenkaren2@verizon.net; 717-697-4219   

          

Karen Stauffer ï Co-Chairman       

401 Reservoir Road, Mechanicsburg 17055    

karendee44@hotmail.com; 717-697-2546  

 

  

 Did you get your Emergency Hammer/Seatbelt Cutter yet?  

This great emergency tool can help when seconds count!  Youôre able 

to break a window or use to cut a seat belt - $7.00 each.  We also have 

blue fleece vests that sport the PA mountain laurel logo - $25.00 each.  

We still have very limited  sizes in the blue polo shirts and blue/black 

nylon jackets with the mountain laurel logo - $20.00 each.  Need a 

quick holiday gift idea? We still have the jute wine totes for $7.00 

each.  Just add the wine!   

 See your Club President for order forms.  Order forms/checks 

can be mailed to the address above.  Orders   can be picked up at the 

Fall District Meetings or Spring Arts Festival.   

 Due to the weight of the hammers they will not be mailed. 

mailto:103young@comcast.net
mailto:bprigney2@gmail.com


 

 

HUGH OôBRIAN YOUTH LEADERSHIP SEMINAR   

CENTRAL PA HOBY        21 Wagner Street, Hummelstown, PA  17036 

Carol Foley, Chairman       cfoleye@aol.com, 717.566.0637 

PUBLIC ISSUES COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAM   615 Valley View Road, Dallas, PA 18612 

Heide Marie Cebrick, Partnership/Program Chairman   heide@baut.com, 570-675-4881     

 

 Hopefully everyone has changed the batteries in their smoke alarms and has working alarms on every level of their homes.  

Working smoke alarms reduce the chance of dying in a fire by nearly 50 percent.  This is especially important because home fires 

are more prevalent during the winter months.  Cooking fires top the list of residential fire causes.  Other fire hazards include space 

heaters, fireplaces, candles, and Christmas trees.  Everyone should have Carbon monoxide detectors especially if you use kerosene 

space heaters.  But that is not the only potential source for this invisible, odorless and tasteless gas.  A faulty furnace, portable gen-

erator, water heater, clothes dryer, or cars left running in a garage can also cause severe side effects or death.  Never warm up your 

car in a closed garage, no matter how brief a time.  Remember, smoke alarms DO NOT take the place of carbon monoxide alarms 

and vice versa.  There are combination smoke alarm/carbon monoxide alarms available.  It is a small price to pay for peace of 

mind and your family's safety. 

 

The National Safety Council has winter safety tip sheets to download at their website; http:// www.nsc.org/.  You will find a vehi-

cle safety checklist for winter, a winter survival kit sheet with supplies to have on hand in case of a winter storm emergency, a 

sheet on shoveling snow safely, and a checklist for preparing your home, vehicle, and family for winter.  Check it out, it is not too 

late. 

 

The holidays can be very lonely for our Veterans in the hospital or nursing home.  Call Volunteer Services at your local VA and 

find out how to help with a holiday party or bingo. Do you clip coupons only to have them expire?  Don't throw them away, a mili-

tary family can use them.   Go to http://supportourtroops.org  to find complete instructions on this very easy project.  The USO is a 

wonderful partner organization.  Go to https://www.uso.org/programs to find a project.  One of my favorite USO programs, The 

United Through Reading Military Program  is inexpensive and very touching.  Deployed military parents are videotaped while 

reading a story book to their child.  A DVD is made and sent to the child with the book.  A message from the donor can also be 

placed in the book.  How great would it be for a child to receive a storybook with a GFWC Pennsylvania bookplate in it?  Their 

family members will soon become aware of our organization, and the child will have a keepsake of their deployed parent.  Now 

that is a WIN/WIN project!  The phone cards through the USO program, Operation Phone Home, are always appreciated and 

needed. 

Enjoy your Holidays, stay safe and warm, and TRACK YOUR HOURS  

Donation Update:  There have been some changes to the donation guidelines for HOBY for this year.  Each seminar has set its 

own sponsorship amounts which are listed below.  

Western PA:  For the 2015 seminar, Western PA is requesting $200 to cover room, meals, and local programming costs or $350 

to cover the local costs plus the school registration fees.  In addition, there is an option of writing in your own dollar amount. Di-

rect contact is the seminar chairman  Kevin Grace at 818-851-3980 ext 305 or gracek@hoby.org. 

Eastern PA:  For the 2015 seminar, Eastern PA is requesting $200 to sponsor a student.  However, they will accept $175 as a full 

sponsorship for this year as per our form.  In addition, they will accept any amount a club is able to pay. Contact Pat Cummings at 

215-887-7282.  

Central PA:  For the 2015 seminar Central PA is promoting different levels of giving: $365 supports one ambassadorôs full four 

day participation in Central PA HOBY, $250 supports lunch for 30 ambassadors during their four-hour community service project, 

$175 supports two ambassadorsô overnight accommodations, $100 supports transportation for ten ambassadors to the state capitol 

for the model legislative day, and $50 provides dinner for five ambassadors at one dinner function. You may decide on the funding 

level for your club while realizing how much your gift can do no matter what the amount is. Contact Carol Foley at 717-566-

0637or cfoleye@aol.com.  

 The dollar amounts listed above are suggested giving amounts.  As in the past, HOBY will accept any donation, and all 

monies are given to the local seminars to help pay the overall operating expenses. 

  You may receive a mailing from your local seminar.  Please do not use their forms to send in your contribution.  We will 

use the GFWC Pennsylvania form which each club president received in the August bulk mailing.  The amount listed on the form 

is $175.  If your donation amount is different than $175, cross out that number and write in the amount your club is donating.  

 Then send the form and your check to our state headquarters which is listed on the form.  The money will then be for-

warded to each local seminar. 

mailto:cfoleye@aol.com
http://www.nsc.org/safety_home/SafetyObservances/Pages/WinterSafety.aspx
mailto:cfoleye@aol.com


 

 

International Outreach Community Service Program 2014-2016  1733 First Street,  New Brighton 15066  

Cathleen M Wink, Chairman         catwink2@yahoo.com, 724-846-1391  

LEADERSHIP     372 Washington Avenue, Apt. D,  

Toni Mangretta, Chairman   Oakmont 15139-1737   

      ampconny13@aol.com; 412-999-6935 

 

 WOW, 2015 is almost over and in another month we will be bringing in 2016. The 

ñVicky Expressò is in the shop for a checkup and getting ready to run her last four months. 

 What a run it has been going on the District Tour, Board Meetings, Conventions and 

Summer Leadership Conference. Along the way new officers, new members and first time 

attendees at our District and State meetings hopped aboard. 

 Still hoping for a LEADS candidate for 2016 ï hope all information from the State 

and your District Leadership Chairman has helped get you to understand what LEADS 

stands for. 

 Please fill out the survey you received from your District Leadership Chairman. We 

would like to have one from each club. The surveys are needed before January, so the infor-

mation can be used in the GFWC report. 

 Reports: your hours from your members, in-kind monies and number of  new mem-

bers who attended Club, County, District, and State meetings are needed. The Statistical 

report is very important, along with the Narrative.  But I would rather re-

ceive the Statistical report then not any report from your club. 

 

Hope to see all of you as the ñVicky Expressò makes her last run in 2016. 

            

 Sooo, CLIMB ABOARD!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!               

LEGISLATION AND PUBL IC POLICY     208 Valley Circle, West Chester, PA 1938-5116 

Ruth C. Ainis, Chairman       rcaraa@verizon.net, 610-692-8626  

 

 Ladies, thank you for phoning your Senators in Washington regarding H.B.2577 following the email from our Harrisburg 

headquarters.  The particular portion of the bill of interest to the GFWC Pennsylvania women pertains to an amendment to the Infra-

structure and Urban Housing Development bill passed by the House of Representatives in June and forwarded to the Senate for their 

approval.  The amendment proposes to increase the total length of truck trailers using our interstate highway systems to 92 feet, some 

17 feet longer than the standard single trailer truck currently on our roads.  These trailers are being referred to as triple trailers or 

double 33ôs.   Approval of this amendment would also mean increased maximum weights from the current 80,000 lbs up to 97,000 

lbs, pounding away at our roads on a daily basis.  The U.S. Department of Transportation cites several safety problems with triple 

trailers, namely the approximate 22 feet of additional stopping distance needed to bring them to a complete stop.  The trucking indus-

try is also asking that the age of over-the-road drivers be lowered from the current 21 years of age to 18.  The trucking industry has 

an excellent lobby who are working hard to get this legislation passed, but, if we continue to contact our Senators, expressing our 

safety concerns on our highways, we can defeat this amendment. 

 The Federal Drug Administration has taken under advisement and formed a committee to study the purity of herbal supple-

ments currently available over the counter at numerous locations, due to the many complaints received, that the products didnôt con-

tain the advertised ingredients or the percentage of the ingredients listed on the containers. 

 Look for updates in future newsletters.  

First, thank you again to all the chairman and clubs that submitted reports under the International Outreach Community Ser-

vice Program.  This chairman appreciates your efforts to help children all over the world. 

This chairman has an update for the ñFunding Kindles for Kenyaò project under Reverse the Course.  The kindles are 

$200.00 each.  If you are interested in funding a kindle for school work to help one of the girls in the Hekima Place orphanage in 

Kenya, please make your check payable to Reverse the Course and mail it to this chairman. I will record the amount and forward on 

to Reverse the Course.   

GFWCôs new partnership focus with the U.S. Fund for UNICEF (USF) on the End Trafficking Project raises 

awareness about child trafficking while mobilizing communities to take meaningful action to protect children domesti-

cally and internationally. Members are encouraged to take action through hosting a screening of "Not My Life", a film 

portraying the inhumane practices of human trafficking and modern day slavery, facilitating a discussion and hosting a 

fundraiser, learning the signs of human trafficking, and reporting a potential case to the National Human Trafficking Hot-

line. Call the National Human Trafficking Hotline to report a case: 888-373-7888 or text INFO or HELP ñBeFreeò (233733). For 

more resources, including a postcard with detailed information, please visit www.unicefusa.org/gfwc.Learn more about the partner-

ship and the signs of human trafficking on this website. If interested in obtaining a copy of the documentary and a discussion guide, 

please e-mail mmehta@unicefusa.org.m i c s u 

Congratulations to Sue OôDay 

as GFWC Pennsylvaniaôs 

Jennie Award Nominee.  

Sue is a member of the Abing-

ton Heights Civic League in 

Clarks Summit.  

mailto:catwink2@yahoo.com
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OUR PROJECT  WORKED!  

 

 Every GFWC Club has a project that has been very successful.  They are identified throughout their area with that terri-

fic event.  We Clubwomen are never satisfied with sitting on our laurels and are always up for a challenge.  We are always 

looking for new ideas to better our communities.  We are also very willing to share our ideas.  With that in mind, here are 

some ideas from fellow Clubwomen. 
 

Roaring 20's Gala - A unique theme, primary charity focus was Alzheimer's, upfront sponsorships helped cover the 

event expenses, consistent committee meetings were held, extensive marketing with newspaper and billboards, a great 

venue with low cost tickets    Abington Heights Civic League, Inc 

St. Patrick's Day Dinner Dance - An annual event is planned a year in advance with sub committees handling adver-

tising, donor letters, licenses, silent auction, baskets, etc..  A great venue with music, dinner and dancing for a reason-

able cost.  It is an annual tradition and with the silent auctions raised $18,300.  GFWC Hollidaysburg Area Women's 

Club 

Crocheted plastic mats for Soldiers - A crochet club was started at the local library, they partnered with another club 

that did outreach to deployed Military, they crocheted mats for the Soldiers to use when showering and as afghans for 

sleeping.    GFWC Woman's Club of Baden 

Step Away from Abuse - socks for women and children were collected from family and friends and donated to the 

local domestic abuse shelter during Domestic Violence Week.   GFWC Town and Country 

Spooktacular Halloween - Members and the community donate slightly used or new Halloween costumes and drop 

them off at the local library.  The costumes are numbered and displayed in the library. The distribution dates for the 

costumes are advertised with posters and Facebook posts.  There are 2 dates for distribution of costumes to children 

who are accompanied by an adult.   GFWC Plymouth 

Christmas Gifts for the Homeless - After thanksgiving, the ages and gender of children in the shelter are obtained. 

Clubwomen and friends buy clothing and age appropriate gifts, approx. $2,000,.  Gifts are delivered the week before 

Christmas.  Adult gift cards are for gas, shoes, hair salon, or clothing.  Small toiletries are also collected for the shelter.  

GFWC Littlestown 

"Once Upon A Prom"  - Over 500 gently used formal gowns were collected.   Gowns were offered to high school girls 

who were not able to buy gowns .  A donation was optional for the gowns and $300 was collected. 

Part of the money collected was donated back to a Post Prom fund.   GFWC Women' s Club of Boyertown. 

Tea with a White House Chef -  All club members and the public were invited, hand crafted items for a silent auction, 

an interesting speaker and great location.   

Responding to Hunger - Members donated money collected at meetings and volunteered hours at a local food pantry.  

Another club volunteered and collected money for their local food pantry and also sponsored dinners for homeless 

families and the working poor.  They also donated backpacks to a local elementary school. 

Pillowcase Dresses for Africa - dresses were made out of pillowcases by cutting, sewing, binding, and adding elastic.  

Dresses were also sent to Honduras.   GFWC West Side 

Nativity Display -  Over 300 Nativities were set up and displayed during the Christmas season with $500 donated.   

Bingo for the Elderly - A bingo or a geriatric center was held with favors made for the residents by the craft club.   

The residents were entertained and cash gifts were awarded. 

Santa's Workshop - There were 5 craft projects, a train display, basket raffle and membership materials.  Over $800 in 

profit from the event.  New Brighton Civic Woman's Club 

All these great projects were successful because of some very basic, and common principles.   
 

Here are some Guidelines for a Successful Project: 

PLAN, PLAN, PLAN ï Having regular committee meetings for a large project is essential to make sure everything is on 

track.  If any snags appear, they can be quickly addressed and another course of action can be implemented if necessary. 

SCHEDULING ï Have a calendar (timeline) and backtrack from the event date and fill in the deadlines for when various 

tasks need to be finished.  If you know the advertising or press releases need to be in hand 1 month in advance, having 

everyone aware of a completion date will help ensure it gets done. 

INVOLVEMENT ï Getting as many members excited and working together will create a successful atmosphere.  Assign 

jobs to everyone so they feel some ownership of the project. 

CONSIDERATION ï When assigning jobs, think of the job requirements and find the right person.  Donôt ask the shyest 

member to go and approach business owners in person, or the member who has small children and needs to take them 

along.  The retired member that loves to socialize would be great to solicit for your cause.  The other members could 

make flyers and compose letters when itôs naptime for the children and still provide an important contribution.  Remem-

ber, everyone wants to feel the satisfaction of doing good and that feeling is enhanced by the number of members that 

participate.  

Remember, a candle does not lose any light when used to light other candles.  A small glow will become a bright light.  Letôs 

make all our projects Bright Lights! 



 

 

119th Annual Business Meeting/Convention  

May 13-15, 2016 
 

Sheraton Harrisburg-Hershey 

4650 Lindle Road. Harrisburg; (717) 564-5511 

 

 Room rate is $125 plus tax 11% tax (subject to 

change) 

Reservation Deadline is April 20, 2016. 

https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/Book/

GFWC2016Conference 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

 

2016 District Festival of Arts 

March 5, 2016  Southwestern District 

March 12, 2016  Southeastern District 

March 12, 2016  Northwestern District 

March 19, 2016  South Central District 

March 19, 2016  North Central District 

April 2, 2016  Northeastern District 

 

Other Meetings 

May 13-15, 2016 GFWC PA Annual Business Meeting/

   Convention, Harrisburg 

June 26-29, 2016 GFWC International Convention 

   Baltimore, MD 

ñThe 1895 Societyò - Preserving Our Past & Ensuring Our Future  

 

The following clubwoman are members of the society as of November 1, 2015. Thank you for your support to GFWC PA. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
. 

 

 

 Join the 1895 Society was formed in 2015 to raise funds for GFWC Pennsylvania administrative costs without raising 

dues. Membership Levels: Any levelðRecognition in the Clubwoman newsletter 

    $18.95 Certificate of Appreciation 

    $189.50 GFWC Pennsylvania 1895 Society Pin & Certificate 

    $1,895.00 GFWC Pennsylvania 1895 Society Pin, Pen  & Lifetime Membership Certificate  

NORTH CENTRAL DISTRICT  

Joanna M. Bell 

GFWC State College Womanôs Club 

Joyce S. Kerr 

Leslie Montz 

NORTHWESTERN DISTRICT  

Marjorie Inderlied 

Norma J. McClay 

Shirley A. Nemenz 

Lois A. Richards 

SOUTHWESTERN DISTRICT  

Emilia Bertugli 

Patricia J. Brady 

Christina Burns 

Janice Demes 

Rosemary Denne 

Jeanne C. Dowdle 

GFWC ï Womenôs Civic Club of Carmichaels Area 

GFWC Womenôs Club of Duquesne 

Jane Long 

Barbara Longstreth 

Goldie R. Oskin 

Mildred Rendulic 

Sandy Riczu 

Michele L. Smolnery 

Jenna Sue Spell 

Patricia R. Vargo 

Cathy Wink 

NORTHEASTERN DISTRICT  

GFWC Luzerne County Presidentôs Club 

GFWC PA Nazareth Womanôs Club 

GFWC West Side 

Joanne Pitzer 

Karen Servacek 

Carolyn Smith 

SOUTHEASTERN DISTRICT  

Dorothy M. Denza 

Faye Z. Dissinger 

Junior Womenôs Club of Boyertown 

Nancy L. Parke 

Mary D. Schlegel 

Margaret R. Selheimer 

Sandra L. Shelly 

Catherine A. Simon 

Charlotte Smith 

Priscilla Steger 

The Womanôs Club of Perkasie 

The Womanôs Club of Quakertown 

Kathy Walters 

Warrington Womenôs Club 

Marian B. Wellington 

SOUTH CENTRAL DISTRICT  

Carol A. Bogar 

Karen Cochran 

Pam Fleck 

GFWC Dillsburg Womanôs Club 

Karen Hartman 

Sandra Hauenstein 

Shelvy J. Moorhead 

Marinell E. Reeves 

Barbara (Eppie) Rigney 

Vicky Ann Trimmer 

Deadline for recognition in the Convention Program is 

March 31, 2016. Annual memberships expire on June 

30th of each year. Make checks payable to GFWC Penn-

sylvania and note ñ1895 Societyò on the memo line and 

mail to GFWC PA Headquarters. 

https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/Book/GFWC2016Conference
https://www.starwoodmeeting.com/Book/GFWC2016Conference


 

 

The Upper Allen 

Womanôs Club 

GFWC Foundation 

Pig Roast hosted over 

300 attendees. Pro-

ceeds helped purchase 

three large screen dis-

plays for the Joseph T. 

Simpson Public Li-

brary located in Me-

chanicsburg. Pictured 

from left to right: 

Trish Halin, Karen 

Stauffer, Karen Hart-

man, Sandy Hauen-

stein, Eppie Rigney, 

Keni Melphis, and 

Penny Bedorf. 

Womanôs Club of Quakertown had 

Christina Baer as their speaker at a recent 

meeting.  Ms. Baer is Director of the Pre-

vention Project for A Womanôs Place, the 

only domestic Violence community benefit 

organization in Bucks County. All support 

services are provided free to domestic vio-

lence victims and their children. Pictured: 

Cheryl Tubio, Past President Womanôs 

Club of Quakertown, Christina Baer, Joan 

Lampart, Southeastern District Director. 

The Presque Isle Womanôs 
Club hosted a book signing for 
author Jeff Westhoff, son of Past 
President Peggy Westhoff. The 
book ñThe Boy Who Knew Too 
Muchò was written for middle 
school age students. Members 
Janet Quinn and Sharon Wiesner 
are pictured above with the au-
thor. Below is member Debbie 
Slagle at the end of the line. 

The Womanôs Club of Quakertown 

set up an extensive exhibit at the 

James A. Michener Branch of the 

Bucks County Free Library. The ex-

hibit reflected 104 years of the clubôs 

history and service accomplishments. 

Pictured: Sandy Shelly, President and 

Shirley Fine, Historian. 

Newsletter Contest  
Website Contest  

Deadline February 1, 2016  
To Sandy Hauenstein  

sandygfwc @juno.com  


